VILLAGE OF STICKNEY

6533 West Pershing Road
Stickney. 1llinois 60402-4048
Phone - 708-749-4400
Fax - 708-749-4451

Village Trustees
David DelLeshe Martha Gomez James Lazansky
Sam Savopoulos Jeff Walik Jefl White

Deborah E, Morelli Kurt Kasnicka Audrey McAdams
Village President Village Treasurer Village Clerk
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REGULAR MEETING
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Tuesday, September 3,2013
Meeting Agenda

Call to Order
Pledge of Allegiance
Roll Call
Approve Minutes of Previous Regular Meeting
Authorize Payment of Bills
Approve Engineer’s payment estimate No. 5 for 1.0 MG Torisphere Tank Painting
Approve the purchase and waive bidding for the Bobcat
Grant permission to the Stickney Fire Department for their Muscular Dystrophy
Solicitation on September 6
Grant permission to the Knights of Columbus to conduct their “ID TOOTSIE ROLL
DRIVE" on September 20, 21 and 22, 2013
Grant permission to ComEd to pass out “Smart Meters” brochures on September 23 &
24,2013 on two corners in the Village
Report from the Mayor
Report from the Clerk
a. Proclamation
Trustee Reports/Committee Reports
a. Accept the treasurer’s report for the month of May, 2013
Reports from Department Heads
Audience Questions
Adjournment

Posted August 29, 2013



August 20,2013

State of Illinois
County of Cook
Village of Stickney

The Board of Trustees of the Village of Stickney met in regular session on Tuesday,
August 20, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the Stickney Village Hall, 6533 W. Pershing Road,
Stickney, Illinois.

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees were present:
Trustees De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky, Savopoulos, Walik and White

Trustee Walik moved, duly seconded by Trustee Gomez, to approve the minutes of
the previous regular session on Tuesday, August 6, 2013.

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted:

Ayes: De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky, Savopoulos, Walik and White
Nays: None

Mayor Morelli declared the motion carried.

Trustee Lazansky moved, duly seconded by Trustee Savopoulos that the bills,
approved by the various committees of the Board, be approved for payment, and to
approve warrants which authorize the Village Treasurer to draw checks to pay the
bills, to be signed by the authorized signers, as provided for by the Ordinances of the
Village of Stickney.

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted:

Ayes: De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky, Savopoulos, Walik and White
Nays: None

Mayor Morelli declared the motion carried

Trustee Lazansky moved, duly seconded by Trustee Gomez to accept the report from
the Illinois Department of Revenue for sales tax collected for the month of May, 2013
indicating the sum of $35,990.49.

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted:

Ayes: De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky, Savopoulos, Walik and White
Nays: None

Mayor Morelli declared the motion carried.

Trustee Lazansky moved, duly seconded by Trustee De Leshe to accept the report
from the Illinois Department of Transportation motor fuel tax for the month of July,
2013 indicating the sum of $13,892.24.

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted:

Ayes: De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky, Savopoulos, Walik and White
Nays: None

Mayor Morelli declared the motion carried.
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Trustee De Leshe moved, duly seconded by Trustee Lazansky to pass and approve
Ordinance 2013-12, “An Ordinance amending motor vehicles and traffic in Stickney
by revising Article I, Division 5, Right-to-way, by amending section 14-120, “Stop
Streets”

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted:

Ayes: De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky, Savopoulos, Walik and White
Nays: None

Mayor Morelli declared the motion carried.

Prior to the vote, Trustee Lazansky reviewed the locations of the stop signs at Maple
and 44 east and west bound, Maple and 43 northbound, Maple and 42 east and
west bound, Maple and 41st northbound. The reason is a lot of traffic off of Harlem is
using Maple to avoid the traffic.

Trustee Walik moved, duly seconded by Trustee White to pass Resolution 10-2013,
“A Resolution Authorizing an Agreement between the Village of Stickney and Five
Alarm Fireworks at our Centennial Fest.”

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted:
Ayes: Walik and White

Nays: De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky and Savopoulos
Mayor Morelli declared the motion carried.

Prior to the vote, Mayor Morelli asked if all the proper paper work is in along with the
insurance. Trustee De Leshe replied that all the paper work has been submitted to
our counsel. Once we pick the amount, the insurance will be drawn up. We will have
it by tomorrow. The Village of Stickney will be added as a certificate holder. The
maximum level of fireworks would be picked.

Trustee White moved, duly seconded by Trustee Walik to approve Resolution 11-
2013, “A Resolution Authorizing an Agreement Between the Village of Stickney and
Bands entertaining at the Centennial Fest.”

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted:

Ayes: De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky, Savopoulos, Walik and White
Nays: None

Mayor Morelli declared the motion carried.

Trustee White moved, duly seconded by Trustee Savopoulos to approve Resolution
12-2013, “A Resolution Authorizing an Agreement Between the Village of Stickney
and A Zoo to You, Inc. at the Centennial Fest”

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted:

Ayes: De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky, Savopoulos, Walik and White
Nays: None

Mayor Morelli declared the motion carried.

Attorney Donald Kreger stated that they are providing insurance that is acceptable.
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Mayor Morelli explained that the next item on the agenda is up for just discussion on
a possible forensic audit covering the prior years of the administration. She
remarked that it is not because there is anything in particular that warrants anything
at this point because we have not gotten into our current audit that we do every year
for the village. Once that is over with, if we find any red flags, problems with
anything, we would look into having a forensic audit. This is just a discussion about
this further audit and invited people to comment on this. Attorney Donald Kreger
explained that we would have the discussion and decide what you are going to put on
the agenda for the next meeting.

Trustee White asked Trustee Lazansky if he has researched any auditors. Trustee
LazansKky said, “Yes he did” but, he sat down with our audit firm along with Trustee
Savopoulos. Said, “Something on eBay that a forensic audit could be anywhere
between $25,000 and up depending on how much they want to dig.” Trustee White
asked again about the firms. Trustee Lazansky said, “There was a whole list of them
but didn’t go any further.” “It seems that every firm that does have an audit company
has a department that has it.” “Do I have any names?” “Absolutely not.” “I looked at
different audit firms that were on the internet.” “When I sat down with the audit firm
that is starting September 3, and Trustee Savopoulos they will be doing a heavy audit
and check everything.” Trustee White stated that this is the annual audit that is done
every year. Trustee Lazansky said, “When the audit gets done, like President Morelli
said, then you want to look into something we can.” Trustee Walik asked, “When you
talked to this audit firm, how many discrepancies were found in other towns.” “How
many other towns do they audit, did they give you that?” Trustee Lazansky said, “In
the many they dig into they have found nothing.” Trustee Walik asked, “How many
other towns do they audit?” Trustee Lazansky responded, “Yes, in the many they do
they have found nothing.” “They have to really dig deep on it.” “If you have some kind
of evidence of something then they can pin point where it is at.” “That is the key
thing.” “You have got to have some evidence to go to them to show what they are
looking for.” “Otherwise it is a general audit.” Trustee Savopoulos said, “A lot of time
they don’t catch something.” Mayor Morelli said the audit will start in September.
Trustee Walik asked how long the regular audit will take. Trustee Lazansky
remembered that it would be completed October 31. A booklet will be given to each
one of us. Attorney Kreger recommended that if you want to look into what firms do
this, we could send out a Request for Qualifications to audit firms. He didn’t think we
should go to any of the big four firms. He continued, “The first set of motions when
you get to it should show how you procedurally find someone to do it. Trustee Walik
then confirmed that this should be revisited the first meeting in November. Trustee
Lazansky said, “Once you receive the audit completed then it could be revisited and
checked out should you feel that something is not correct.” Trustee Walik said, “They
are not going to find anything, you just said they didn’t find anything in their other
accounts.” “We will have to revisit it at the first meeting of November.” Attorney
Kreger said, “There are two ways to do this.” “Put it on the agenda for the first
meeting of November.” “Or, you could table it.” Trustee Walik said, “No, we are not
going to table it.” Trustee De Leshe asked, “Wouldn’t the audit have to come to us to
approve at a meeting?” “Yes”, Trustee Walik said. It was decided that it would be put
on the agenda for the first meeting in November once we have the findings of our
current audit.

» o
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MAYORS REPORT: A plaque from the Village of Forest View was displayed that
Trustee De Leshe brought back from a recent awards ceremony. The plaque was
thanking all of the volunteers from Stickney for the help they provided during the
April flood. The Mayor also commented on a picture provided to her from Joe Lopez
of public works. The picture shows a large hole near the top of one of our blue
garbage bins. It was caused by rats chewing through it. This is a situation happening
throughout the village. Itis believed that it is caused by people not putting their
garbage in the garbage bin without first putting it in plastic bags.

CLERKS REPORT: the clerk read a letter sent to the Stickney Fire Chief, Larry Meyer.
The letter is from Forest View President, Richard Grenvich and his Board of Trustees,
thanking our firefighters for all their assistance efforts after the severe flood in their
community in April.

The Clerk explained a new feature she will be highlighting during each board
meeting during this centennial year. She will be reading passages from the minutes
written over the last 100 years.

Seventh Installment of the Centennial Minutes

On April 20, 1948 an application was submitted to allow a dining room and grill at
6925 and 6927 W. Pershing Road under the name of Stewart ]. Taylor. The
application was referred to cominittee.

On June 15, 1948 an ordinance was passed amending the liquor ordinance. The
hours for the sale upon any premises or place of business for any day between the
hours of 2 a.m. and 8 a.m. (except Sundays) and no liquors shall be sold between the
hours of 4 a.m. and 8 a.m. on Sundays of each week.

An Ordinance was passed on October 18, 1949 allowing the installation and
maintenance of benches along the public ways of the village, to be used for the public
convenience and for advertising purposes, and providing for the licensing thereof.
Each permit shall expire on April 30t of each year; a fee of $2.00 for each bench shall
be paid for each annual renewal. No bench shall be more than 42 inches high nor
more than two feet, six inches wide, nor more than 7 feet long. No advertisement or
sign on any bench shall display the words “Stop”, “Look”, “Drive-In”, “Danger” or any
word phrase, symbol or character calculated to interfere with, mislead, or distract
traffic.

The Villages waterworks system was regulated on December 19, 1950 in an
ordinance specifying a Superintendent of the Water Department, mandating an
application process that requires in writing the purpose for which the water is to be
used; the water meter would be installed at the expense of the applicant, a deposit of
the sum of $5. is required at the time of the application as a security deposit. There
shall be a minimum semi-annual charge of $7.00 for the first 3000 cubic feet.

On October 21, 1952 a resolution representing a new Water Supply Contract was
agreed upon between the Village of Stickney and the City of Chicago. It dictates that
the Village not draw water from the hours of 6:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. of any day
during the period of May 15 to October 1 of each year. With the consent of knowledge
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of the City of Chicago, the Village of Stickney can furnish water to the Village of Forest
View, and sell water to the Commonwealth Edison Company.

It was agreed upon on November 17, 1953 to issue $395,000 in Water Revenue Bonds
for the purpose of defraying the cost of constructing improvements to the
waterworks system.

On February 2, 1954 an ordinance was passed mandating water fluoridation.

On May 4, 1954 the bills were approved for the payment of $137.50 for police duty of
James Dolezal, Raymond Dus and Frank Manak.

TRUSTEE REPORTS: Trustee De Leshe reported that the Centennial carnival has
arrived in town and is setting up on Ridgeland getting ready for their state inspection
to make sure that everything is safe. There are a total of seven food vendors. They
have met their requirements. There is one more certificate of insurance expected
tomorrow. All the bands are in order. He thanked the Mayor and the board for
helping out. Atthe next meeting he will be giving a closing report. Later in the
meeting Trustee De Leshe answered a resident’s question about the web site. He said
that there is a new web designer we are looking at. Just to get the upgrades in the
system now, we are locked out without passwords. There have been delays. They
can’t even update sites on the sites. They have to delete them. Trustee De Leshe
explained that it is only portions of the web site that they can’t get into. Itis affecting
the recreation portion of the web site for one. The new IT guy from the village is
trying to backdoor programs trying to gain access to that so we could get our web site
to where it once was. Until we get all that information, until we can get into it. We are
not starting over because there is a lot of time and money invested in that. So, within
the next month the minutes are close to getting back into the system to start getting
stuff on a regular basis. Trustee De Leshe said that we are limiting updates to the
web site by only a few people. The facts have to be approved by the mayor or our
clerk so that the information out there is factual or accurate. Not just anyone can put
things on the web site. That is why we are looking at a firm to handle that so that is
done correctly. He is hoping that by next month it will be done correctly. Another
topic Trustee De Leshe addressed later in the meeting concerned garbage and blight.
He is planning to meet with the blight officer, ordinance officer and building
department representative to go over and look at the entire scope to make sure they
are not overlapping. They will make sure that the things we need to address are
being addressed.

Trustee Lazansky hoped to see everyone out there at the Centennial Carnival because
Trustees De Leshe and Gomez and the department heads have been doing a lot of
work. Now it is up to the people to get out there and to let people know. It will be a
good time. If anyone can volunteer or if you know of anybody, give Trustee Gomez
your name.

Trustee Walik didn’t have a report but asked a question. He said that a couple of
people in town, residents, Trustee White and I noticed that we have a new park
monitor. The Mayor said, “Cindy Chervinko?” Trustee Walik said, “I guess.” The
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Mayor said that she has been around for a very long time you would have to know
who she is. Trustee Walik continued by saying that people are asking him how she
got the job and what was the application process. Trustee Walik didn’t know how to
answer and I feel bad for these people. They ask me if there are any part-time jobs in
these hard times and somehow she got this job. Is there an explanation on how she
just walked in to this $14 per-hour job? Trustee Lazansky responded that we are
down on our auxiliary and she asked me and she’s done it before and she is
experienced with it and I asked if it would be ok and I got permission that is how
Cindy Cervinko got the job. She didn't need no training; she knew what to do and how
to do it. Trustee Walik asked about the injury to her left wrist. She should be in our
parks with the hills and the bad terrain, with the sidewalks and the bad grass. If she
falls on her bad wrist, we are looking at a lawsuit and another workman’s comp case.
Trustee Lazansky said she has the wrist band on and the doctor declared her eligible
to work. Trustee Walik asked if he saw that note in writing. Trustee Lazansky
claimed that she got it. Trustee Walik went on to say unless you see that in writing
she should be suspended from park detail. Trustee Lazansky promised to see it in
writing. Trustee Walik went on to ask if she has gone through a background check.
Trustee White added, “That is the most important.” Police Chief John Sladetz said, “I
don’t think she did.” Trustee White remarked that we can’t hire anyone in the village
working with kids that hasn’t gone through a background check. Trustee Walik
announced that she should be suspended immediately.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS: Police Chief John Stadetz updated us on Officer Mark
Kozelka’'s duty with the DEA. He finished his desk duty and has now hit the streets
doing white collar drug enforcement. This includes illegal prescriptions, bad doctors,
bad clinics and bad pharmacists. He has his own vehicle. We will potentially receive
drug asset money from seizures.

Fire Chief Larry Meyer reminded us of his previous discussion with us over a power
surge in our village. He discovered there were many people who were affected by it
and suffered damage to their TVs, computers and power strips. He warned us that
the power strips should be dusted off because they are usually located in hidden
locations. The dust, which is made of fibers of carbon and things like that, could
cause a short in the power strip. If you have power strips that are inaccessible, he
recommended that you get child protective plastic caps and insert them in the open
receptacles to prevent dust from shorting it out and causing a fire.

There being no further business, Trustee White moved, duly seconded by Trustee
Gomez that the meeting be adjourned. Upon which the Board adopted the motion at
7:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Audrey McAdams, Village Clerk

Approved by me this day of ,2013

Deborah E. Morelli, Village Mayor



Frank Novotny & Associates, Inc.

/ /\#/ 825 Midway Drive ¢ Willowbrook, IL ¢ 60527 ¢ Telephone: (630) 857-8640 ¢ Fax: (630) 887-0132

Civil Engineers/
Municipal Consultants

Hon. President & Board of Trustees August 27, 2013
Village of Stickney

6533 West Pershing Road

Stickney, IL 60402

Re: 1.0 MG Torisphere Elevated Tank Painting
Engineer’s Payment Estimate No. 5 (Invoice #20127-05)

Madame & Gentlemen:

This letter is to certify that Am-Coat Painting, Inc. has furnished labor and materials, for the above-
captioned project, in accordance with the attached Engineer’'s Payment Estimate No. 5 (Invoice #20127-05).

As of August 23, the Contractor has completed the following percentages of categorized work on
this project: '

= Blast and Paint Exterior ..........cccoovoeiiiieiieenn 90%
= Containment & Disposal of Blast Residue.......... 90%
= Blast and Paint Interior Wet.........ccovrinienennn 100%
= Blast and Paint Interior Dry.........cocoiniiinnncnn. 100%
= Steel Welding Repairs ..., RS 100%
I =11/ o To o 0%

The Contractor has been delayed due to the need to keep the tank on line to provide emergency
water service for the Village of Forest View (Village area north of the canal) while their water main supply
line was being repaired under 1-55. The Village of Forest View supply water main was repaired in early
August which has allowed the tank to be drained such that the Contractor can resume full scale operations
to complete the tank painting work.

Therefore, we authorize the payment of $253,581.82 to AM-COAT, Inc., 17201 S. Parker Road,
Homer Glen, IL 60491, to be paid in accordance with the terms of their Contract. Also enclosed is a copy
of the "“Waiver of Lien” for the payment amount.

Sincerely,

FRANK NOVOTMY & ASSOCIATES, INC.

Timothy P. Geary, P.E.

TPG/ks

Enclosures

cel Ms. Audrey McAdams, Clerk, w/Encl.
Mr. Kurt Kasnicka, Treasurer, w/Encl.
Mr. Jeff Boyajian, Supervisor, w/Encl.
Am-Coat Painting, Inc., w/Encl.
Project File No. 12067



AM-COAT PAINTING, INC.

17201 S. Parker Road
HOMER GLEN, IL 60491

(815) 485-3731 FAX (815) 485-8360

Customer ID STICKNEY

Village of Stickney
6533 W. Pershing Road
Stickney, IL 60402

Invoice # 20127-05
Date 08/28/2013 Page # 1
Job ID 20127

Stickney, IL-1.0 M.G. Tank Painting

IL
—  Phore {708} Fax{Z08)
Description Quantity U/M Price Total
Phase ID: 100 Blast and Paint Exterior

90% Complete $267,400.00 $240,660.00
Retention $11.364.50
Net $229,295.50

Phase ID: 104 Containment/Disposl of Blast Residue
90% Complete $109,840.00 $10,984.00
Retention $549.20
Net $10,434.80
Job 20127 Total $251,644.00
Retention $11,913.70

Original Contract
Approved Change Orders

549,440.00
33,358.15

Current Contract

Balance to Complete

582,798.15

54,124.00

Net  $239,730.30

Work Completed to Date 528,674.15
Less Retentions 25.765.20
Net Completed to Date 502,908.95
Less Net Previously Billed 24932713
Net Due This Invoice 253,581.82
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Date: August 13,2013
To: Mayor Deborah Morelli
Members of the Village Board

Re: Request the approval of the purchase of a 2013 Bobcat Skid-steer Loader Model #5850 to
replace a 1988 Bobcat Skid-steer Model 943

| am requesting the replacement of one (1) 1988 Bobcat Skid-steer model # 943 with one (1) 2013
Bobcat Skid-steer model #5850. This replacement is necessary due to the condition of this 25 year old
piece of equipment and the unavailability of parts for this machine. In the past two years alone it has
cost the Village $6500 in parts and labor, and long down time due to the limited availability of parts.

This piece of equipment is a back up to our 2001 Komatsu front end loader in case of a breakdown, and
is instrumental in the cleaning of the Stickney Business District from snow in the winter time, among
other smaller tasks through-out the Village.

This piece of equipment has the highest reach in its class and the highest maximum horse power when
compared to other similar models from different manufacturers, which makes it capable of filling our
largest dump truck and the greatest break out power. It has two speeds, a working speed and a travel
speed which makes it more versatile for projects throughout the Village, where the front-end loader is
not necessarily warranted.

This piece of equipment was included and approved in the 2013 budget.

Recommended Action:

Approve the purchase of one 2013 Bobcat Skid-steer model #5850 in the amount of $53,468.00, which
includes a Heavy Duty Bucket, and Pallet Forks and declare the 1988 Bobcat model 943 surplus. | am
requesting that the sealed bid process be waived due to this unit being a specialized piece of equipment
which meets our specifications.

Respectfully,

leffrey Boyajian

Public Works Supervisor



Date: August 13,2013

To: Mayor Deborah Morelli
Members of the Village Board

Re: Request the approval of the lease/purchase of a 2013 Bobcat Skid-steer Loader Model #5850 to
replace a 1988 Bobcat Skid-steer Model 943

| am requesting the replacement of one (1) 1988 Bobcat Skid-steer model # 943 with one (1) 2013
Bobcat Skid-steer model #5850. This replacement is necessary due to the condition of this 25 year old
piece of equipment and the unavailability of parts for this machine. In the past two years alone it has
cost the Village $6500 in parts and labor, and long down time due to the limited availability of parts.

This piece of equipment is a back up to our 2001 Komatsu front end loader in case of a breakdown, and
is instrumental in the cleaning of the Stickney Business District from snow in the winter time, among
other smaller tasks through-out the Village.

This piece of equipment has the highest reach in its class and the highest maximum horse power when
compared to other similar models from different manufacturers, which makes it capable of filling our
largest dump truck and the greatest break out power. It has two speeds, a working speed and a travel
speed which makes it more versatile for projects throughout the Village, where the front-end loader is
not necessarily warranted.

This piece of equipment was included and approved in the 2013 budget.
Recommended Action:

Approve the lease/purchase of one 2013 Bobcat Skid-steer model #5850 in the amount of $53,468.00
paid over 3 years at a monthly payment of $1613.31, This cost includes a Heavy Duty Bucket, and Pallet
Eorks. | would also like to declare the 1988 Bobcat model 943 surplus. | am requesting that the sealed
bid process be waived due to this being a specialized piece of equipment which meets our specifications.

Respectfully,

Jeffrey Boyajian

Public Works Supervisor



Audrey McAdams

From: larry@villageofstickney.com

Sent: Tuesday, August 27, 2013 12:03 PM

To: Audrey Mcadams; Debbie Merelli; Mcclement
Subject: Fill the boot

I am requesting one more day for MDA Fill the Boot to help meet our goal, Friday September 6
will work. Fyi The fire fighters collecting are off-duty and volunteering their time.
Sent from my Verizon Wireless BlackBerry
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MONSIGNOR JOHN FARRELL COUNCIL, No. 4200
P.O. Box 426
Berwyn, Illinois 60402-2502

August 5, 2013

Village of Stickney
Ms Audrey McAdams
Village Clerk

6533 W. Pershing Rd.
Stickney, Il 60402

Dear Ms McAdams,

Once again the time has come to respectfully request permission to
conduct our "ID TOOTSIE ROLL DRIVE'" in your area. On Friday, Saturday
and Sunday, September 20,21 and 22, 2013, the Msgr. John Farrell
Berwyn Council # 4200 and their famllles friends and volunteers

will be distributing "TOOTSIE ROLLS" in return for donations for their
ANNUAL INTELLECTUAL DISABILITIES DRIVE, with proceeds benefitting
children and adults with mental disabilities and some physically
challenged as well.

We are grateful for the continued support that you have always given
to the Msgf. John Farrell Berwyn Council # 4200 Knights of Columbus
in the past, and hopefully to continue to do so again.Thank You.

Sincerely yours .,

A ) S i
) //?%Zfaﬁﬂzkﬁfté7z
PGK William J. Kareiva

Chairman, ID Drive
6901 W. 34th St.
Berwyn, Il 60402-3302
(708) 788-1110



Audrey McAdams

From: kelly.hosch@ignition-inc.com

Sent: Monday, August 19, 2013 1:25 PM

To: Audrey McAdams

Subject: RE: Inquiry about ComEd Street Teams in Stickney
Audrey,

| hope you had a good weekend! We have completed putting together a September schedule for the ComEd street teams
so | wanted to share the dates and times with you so you can present it at your board meeting in early September.

As previously discussed, ComEd is installing new smart meters in homes and businesses in lllinois. As part of this
initiative, we are sending street teams out to various areas of lllinois in order to spread awareness about the meters. We
are interested in standing near areas with a high volume of foot traffic, such as near coffee shops, metra stations, and
retail shops. The street teams are not selling anything as the smart meters are automatically being installed in homes and
businesses. They will merely be handing out pens with the ComEd website on them in an effort to drive people to the
website to learn more about the meters. If people are interested in learning more about the meters right away, our street
teams will also have brochures to give to them that give more details. These brochures will only be handed out to people
who specifically request them. Below are the dates, times, and areas we are hoping to send the street teams to.

Monday, September 23; 4:00 PM-8:00 PM; Harlem Avenue and 40th Street
Tuesday, September 24; 11:00 AM-3:00 PM: Pershing Road between Oak Park Avenue and Euclid Avenue

Please let me know if you would like for us to provide any more information, and/or what next steps we should take in
order to ensure this gets approved.

Thank you so much and | look forward to hearing from you.

Kelly Hosch

Assistant Brand Manager

Office 36 E. Grand Ave, Chicago, IL 80611, USA

Email kelly.hosch@ignition-inc.com VWeb www.ignition-inc.com
Tel 312-640-4811 Mob 314-322-5463
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b% Please consider the environment - do you really need to print this email?

From: Audrey McAdams <villageclerk@villageofstickney.com>
To: Kelly Hosch/HSE/HVM@HVM,



